

### FOI Request 2024/F372

message

QM FOI Enquiries <foi-enquiries@qmul.ac.uk>
To: "info@ukctransparency.org" <info@ukctransparency.org>

1 October 2024 at 15:07

Dear Sam Dunning,

Thank you for your email.

We are pleased to provide the following response.

#### Principal

14-26 June 2023: Alumni Reception / Nanchang Student Gala / Nanchang Graduations

28 January-1 February 2024: World Digital Conference Speaker Shanghai

25 February-3 March 2024: Hainan Malaysia Singapore Opening of Hainan campus / Alumni engagement and celebration

17-27 June 2024: China Graduation

#### Vice Principal S&E

24 March-10 April 2023: Transnational Education visit Guangzhou and Wuhan

14-26 June 2023: Alumni reception and China Graduation

12-20 October 2023: Hainan University campus visit

6-10 December 2023: Wuhan Medical School visit

28 January-1 February 2024: World Digital Conference Shanghai

17-24June 2024: China Graduation

27 July-13 August 2024: International conference medical materials, session chair, Chengdu

### Dean for International (Faculty of Medicine and Dentistry)

26 May-10 June 2023: Nanchang teaching, plus visit to HUST on middle weekend for research collaboration

12-26 April 2024: Nanchang teaching, plus visit to HUST on middle weekend for research collaboration

17-31 May 2024: Nanchang teaching, plus visit to Wenzhou Medical University on middle weekend for research collaboration

## Dean for International (Science and Engineering)

July 2024 - China Graduation

## Dean for Education, Science and Engineering

July 2024 - China Graduation

# Head of School, School of Electrical Engineering and Computer Science

July 2024 - China Graduation

If you are dissatisfied with this response, you may ask QMUL to conduct a review of this decision. To do this, please contact QMUL in writing (including by fax, letter or email), describe the original request, explain your grounds for dissatisfaction, and include an address for correspondence. You have 40 working days from receipt of this communication to submit a review request. When the review process has been completed, if you are still dissatisfied, you may ask the Information Commissioner to intervene. Please see <a href="https://www.ico.org.uk">www.ico.org.uk</a> for details.

Yours sincerely,

Queen Mary University of London

From: in fo@ukctransparency.org < info@ukctransparency.org >

**Sent:** 04 September 2024 03:54 PM

To: QM FOI Enquiries <foi-enquiries@qmul.ac.uk>

Subject: FOI request re China visits

You don't often get email from info@ukctransparency.org. Learn why this is important

Hi there,

My name is Sam Dunning. Please provide:

<sup>-</sup> The number of visits to China in the last 18 months by the Vice-Chancellor (or equivalent), any pro-VC (or equivalent), dean international (or equivalent), or any other executive-level staff (not academic or research staff).

- Please, for each visit, state the role of the staffmember(s) who went, and a list of meetings/fitinerary.
Best,
Sam
-
Sam Dunning
Director
UK-China Transparency
www.ukctransparency.org
(Charity number 1201902)